
SIERRA FOOTHILLS LITTLE LEAGUE
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR BOARD MEETING - MARCH 2, 2017

PLACE OF MEETING - Pizza Factory, COLFAX, CA

Meeting Opened at 6:10

Stacie motioned to approve February 2017 Minutes. Andria seconded. M/S/C

STACIE -
Treasurer Report - Stacie went over the report. M/S/C

CHRIS - 
Opening Day - April 1st, 2017. 
Hit-a-Thon - Michelle proposes that we start kids hitting as soon as their photos are 

done. 1;00 Opening Ceremonies. Key Note Speaker. Raffle. Do not have to be present to win. 
Junior players will volunteer for various things during Opening Day and receive a free lunch.  
Team party - for the team that raises the most money. Hustle Award - for the player that raises 
the most money. Prize for each player with accumulative furthest distance for each division. Hit-
a-thon - will have their own table for cash and credit cards. Chris requested that everyone look 
for donation items. Tracy will bring yardage markers. Each player will hit five balls off of the 
Tee. Juniors will hit tennis balls off the Tee.  Decorating Friday night. 

Water Bottles - from Plaza Tire & Auto. M/S/C
Tickets - need volunteers to work the ticket sales.
Pictures - scheduled to begin approximately 7:30 
Player/Coach/Parent Conduct - Have received numerous complaints about conduct. 
Tournament - submitted to host TOC’s for Majors. 
Interleaguing - Heidee has scheduled playing Foresthill two times for Minors. Tracy 

proposes that we only play 18 games plus a tournament and use any extra dates available we use 
them for rain dates. 

Volunteer Dinner - April 29th at the Ridge. 
Golf Tournament - April 21st at the Ridge and are asking for three foursome’s. (possible 

$125 per person)
Rivercats Day - May 7, 2017. Board approved to do this. 

 
TRACY -

Winchester Field Update - Tracy suggests we trade a sponsorship for two teams for 
mowing the Winchester field once a week, March through end of June. M/S/C

Juniors Update - Practices are up and running. He will begin to organize pool play.
T Ball/Farm fields - Weimar is not available. Still looking for more fields for practices.

MICHELLE -
Banners - need to repair the broken banners.  She will try and find another supplier to save costs 
and replace some of the banners. Kids Place needs a new banner. Board approved to buy Kids 
Place a new banner.



DEVON -
Early Open Season - The league attempted to start the 2017 Season early to ensure that 

the maximum amount games can be played within the Season. The general consensus is that it is 
too early and the Winter is too extreme for practice and games to begin as early as late February. 
Next years Season will begin at a later date. 

KIM -
 Team Pictures - Paperwork can be completed online and at Opening Day

Team Parent/ Scorekeeper training - There was an evening for training, it was a smaller 
group than 2016 Season. 

LAURA - 
T Ball/Farm Coaches Clinic - Laura proposes that meeting is March 14th @ 6:00 

Colfax Pizza Factory in Colfax.
Sierra Reach Church - Field may be available for practices and Farm games
Pitching Class for Majors, Minors, and Juniors Managers - Laura is reminding Chris 

to schedule the class. 
.
ALLIE - 

Applegate Snack Shack - We need someone to volunteer to get ice.  Laura will send out 
emails to ask for a volunteers to help with picking up ice for Applegate. 

Snack Shack Feedback - hot cocoa, hand warmers and other warm items have been 
selling well.

Wells Fargo Account - Allie will be added to the account so she can buy supplies for 
events and Snack Shack.

BEN - (absent)
Safety Plan - submitted.
First Aid Supplies - will be added to Applegate and CBP

Meeting Closed at 8:48

 


